
 
 
 

February 28, 2017 
 
 
 
To all Local Spiritual Assemblies 

 
Dear Bahá’í Friends, 

 
In September of last year, the National Spiritual Assembly shared with you revised versions of 
its Guiding Principles and Standards Pertaining to the Protection of Minors and Policy for the 
Protection of Children, Junior Youth, and Youth documents. Since that time further revisions have 
been made, and we are pleased to share with you again those documents and commend them to 
your careful study and use in your vital work with young people. Please discard any previous 
versions of these documents. 

 
Be assured of our abiding love for you as you accompany the friends to build communities that 
will become beacons of light throughout our country. 

 
With loving Bahá’í greetings, 

 
Kenneth E. Bowers 
Secretary 
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